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To Whom It May Concern:

Dr. Arthur C. Warner's voluntary work and assistance
on behalf of the Sexual Law Reporter are too numerous to record in detail.
He has worked actively for the Reporter at his own expense since it was es-
tablished. During 1976 and 1977 his work was directed particularly to fund-
raising and to negotiations with potential printers and publishers, but it
was not limited to these areas. 1In this connection, his attendance at the
following meetings and conferences during 1976 was indispensable:

1. Advocate meeting, Chicago, Illinois in March.

Annual meeting of the Reporter in Los Angeles,
late June to early July.

C.B.C. meeting in Atlanta, Georgia in August.

Meetings, conferences & negotiations in Columbus
& Cleveland, Ohio, Chicago, Illinois & Indianapolis,
Indiana during November & December.

To suggest, however, that Dr. Warner's work for the
Reporter was limited to these meetings and conferences would convey a rather
distorted view of his work, which is more like that of a regular, part-time
staff-member who would ordinarily be compensated for his efforts were he work-
ing for any commercial enterprise. To mention only some of the things which
he accomplished for the Reporter in 1976, due to his efforts in that year,
culminated by his negotiations at the C.B.C. meeting in Atlanta instanced above,
funding for a major part of the Reporter's operations was obtained. Because the
Reporter is printed and published entirely by non-salaried, voluntary personnel,
these operations have never been performed in an efficient and business-like
manner. Dr. Warner worked during 1976 -- and again during 1977 -- to set up
arrangements with regular printers and publishers so that the Reporter's prob-
lems in this connection could, hopefully, be solved. Also during 1976 Dr.
Warner assisted in arranging for research projects by law students at various
law schools for the purpose of researching material for eventual publication
in the Reporter. It is obvious from the above that Dr. Warner's work for the
Reporter was in no way limited to his attendance at the formal meetings and con-
ferences listed above. I can simply state that there have been nuerous other
trips which he, by necessity, has made for the Reporter, such as to Harrisburg,
Pennsylvania, to represent us on the Governor of Pennsylvania's Council on Sexual
Minorities, to New York for meetings of the Academic Union in addition to his
discussions there with possible printers and publishers, and to Philadelphia and
wWashington for other purposes.

This should explain in some brief measure the nature and
scope of the work which Dr. Warner carries out for the,Sexual Law Reporter, and
for which all of us are so very grateful. ;’ 7
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Thomas F. Coleman, Editor
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January 14, 1977

Mr. Arthur C. Warner
18 Ober Road
Princeton, New Jersey

Dear Mr. Warner:

This is simply intended to express
my appreciation, as well as that of our staff, for the
time and efforts which you have expended in furthering
the work of the Reporter. We are particularly mindful
of the extensive travelling you have done on our behalf
and of the numerous other ways in which yvou have pro-
moted the work of the Reporter at your own expense.

You have the deepest thanks of all
of us.

Very sincerely yours,
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THOMAS F. COLEMAN
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